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Keeping the North Shore Hospital community informed about developments relating to Tōtara 
Haumaru, the new four-storey, state-of-the-art hospital facility, due for completion in 2023. 

 

Project update 
Work is continuing to progress on the build site. Redundant in-ground services have now been removed and 
earthworks and preliminary drilling works are now underway. The site is currently 97% asbestos-free, with this 
last section of affected material to be removed by the end of July. Phase one of the Hawkins site 
establishment plan has now been completed.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter – June 2021 

Date Activity 

Jun 2021 Building earthworks commence 
End July 2021 Piling commences 
Oct/Nov 2021 Two cranes located on-site   
Mar 2022 Super structure starts 
Sept 2022 Building watertight 
Sept 2022 Fit-out commences 
Dec 2023 Practical completion 

 

Build timeline 

Earthworks have started on the build site 

Site drawing of the new hospital and grounds 

Build site layout 

Final area of asbestos being cleared under the tent 
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Newsletter – June 2021 

Hours of work 
Typically, work occurs between the hours of 7am and 6pm, Monday - Saturday. If an occasion 
arises where we need to work outside of these hours, advance notification will be provided. 

Meeting with the Poynton residents 
On June 17, we met with residents of the Poynton. This provided an opportunity for us to introduce the 
DHB project team as well as Hawkins (our main construction partner) to the residents. We provided a high-
level project update and answered questions.  We welcome feedback and questions and will hold further 
sessions as the project progresses.  

Decals at North Shore Hospital 
Wall graphics will shortly be placed inside the front 
entrance to North Shore Hospital and along the fence 
line on Taharoto Road to give the public details about 
the project and the benefits it will bring. 

Proposed location inside North Shore Hospital 
lobby 

Original hospital plaque now in 
new home 
The official opening plaque from the original 
hospital on the Tōtara Haumaru site has been 
preserved and is now in its new home outside the 
Whenua Pupuke Building (near the helipad) at 
North Shore Hospital. 
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